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Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 8 October 2018

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair), I Abbott, J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, S Glover, R Gough, W Mills, L Morrison, M Perkins, B Rice.

Before the meeting began, a minutes silence was held for Allotment Committee member Terry Greenham.

144/18 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to address proposed improvements to be carried out at White Nurseries, concerns over planning application WP/18/00595/FUL and parking on Sunnyside.

145/18 Apologies for Absence
It was resolved to approve apologies for absence from Cllr Wells

146/18 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Gough declared a pecuniary interest in agenda item 150/18 and 166/18 and Cllr Rice declared a pecuniary interest in agenda item 148/18. 

147/18 Minutes of the Meeting of 9 July 2018
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

148/18 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4551
	Graham Sykes
	Soap Box Derby Insurance
	  977.60

	4552
	ARB (SVLP) Ltd
	Soap Box Derby Timing Equipment
	  240.00

	4553
	Zurich Municipal
	Annual Insurance
	2353.50

	4554
	The Old Swan
	Reimbursement of SBD Sponsorship
	  150.00

	4555
	E-on
	¼ Street Lighting Maintenance (Jul-Sept)
	  168.64

	4556
	Anglian Water
	Cemetery
	    14.41

	4557
	Anglian Water
	Pioneer Sports Field
	    33.36

	4558
	Anglian Water 
	Allotment
	    11.70

	4559
	Wellingborough Norse
	Grounds Maintenance
	3572.40

	4560
	Interdirect Ltd
	Website Domain Name
	  180.00

	4561
	Viking
	Stationery
	  125.60

	4562
	Reids Playground Maintenance
	Basket Swing – Emergency Repairs
	    96.00

	4563
	Reids Playground Maintenance
	Repairs to Zip Wire
	  864.00

	4564
	XEC Car Care
	Soap Box Derby – supply of equipment
	  161.28

	4565
	Thompson Tree (Northants) 
	Emergency Tree Works
	  200.00

	4566
	Northants CALC
	GDPR/FOI Training
	    75.00

	4567
	PKF Littlejohn LLP
	Annual External Audit 2017/18
	  480.00

	4568
	E-on
	Pioneer Electricity
	  153.21

	4569
	E-on
	Chapel Electricity
	    26.08

	4570
	E-on
	¼ Street Lighting (Jul-Sept)
	  681.59

	4571
	James Brady
	Skate Ramp Repairs
	    30.00

	4572
	Evergreens
	Grant
	  750.00

	4573
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance (Sept)
	    65.00

	4574-78
	Salary Costs
	Clerk/Reg/Y-Club Leaders/Tax/NI/Pension
	2963.45

	4579
	St John Ambulance
	Donation – Soap Box Derby Attendance
	  100.00

	4580
	R Smart
	Re-imbursement of Soap Box Derby Costs
	    68.40

	Sports Fund
	Matchbox Architects
	Sports Development - Feasibility Study
	2360.40



149/18 Planning 
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/18/00581/FUL – single storey rear extension including the replacement of existing detached pool house and two rear extensions and balcony, and raised rear terraces and glazed panels.  Two storey front extension and balcony; addition of windows and velux roof lights in front and rear elevations.  The remodelling and enlargement of detached garage to include a quad garage and a first floor gym and recladding of front porch – Eden House, Castle Ashby Station, 366 Station Rd
WP/18/00595/FUL – single storey rear extension with three velux roof lights and part first floor side and part two storey rear extension with two velux roof lights – 2 Shurville Close  
Following discussion, it was agreed that an objection and request for site viewing be lodged for application WP/18/00595/FUL due to overdevelopment, loss of light, change in the street scene.  No comments were required on the other application received.

150/18 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – no crime figures were received.  Concerns were raised regarding the dealing of drugs in the village.  Any information should be passed to Northants Police or reports can be made via Crimestoppers or the Clerk.
(b) Redeeming our Communities Event – it was agreed that Cllrs Dodds and Mills attend.
(c) Community Speedwatch – a report from Community Speedwatch, including statistic for traffic monitoring on Station Road, was received.

151/18 Sports and Leisure Development
Following discussion, it was resolved that the Project Management Team be given delegated powers to carry out works required to facilitate a joint meeting between EBPC and the Project Management Team to look at the phases and the next steps for the scheme.  The Clerk was asked to look into professional fundraisers for the project.  

152/18 Finance
(a) Audit 2017/18 – the report of the External Auditor was received and approved by the Parish Council.  No issues were raised by the Auditor.

153/18 Committees
(a) Events Committee – a report was received on the Soap Box Derby.  Questions raised regarding safety at the event were addressed and it was noted that a meeting of the Events Committee will be held to discuss the event and what improvement can be made.  Thanks were expressed to the Events Committee on holding a successful event, and to Eldertons Farm for providing the bales. 

154/18 Earls Barton Baptist Church
No update received.  Defer to next meeting. 

155/18 Freedom of Information
Questions raised by Councillors regarding fees and the use of exemptions on Freedom of Information requests were addressed.

156/18 Remembrance Sunday Wreath
Cllr Gough raised concerns over public funds being used to purchase the wreath for Remembrance Sunday and proposed that the Councillors should pay for the wreath.  Following discussion, it was agreed that, whilst the Councillors would be willing to pay for the wreath privately, the wreath is laid on behalf of the community of Earls Barton, not the Parish Council.  Therefore, as legislation exists to permit this, it was resolved to continue to pay for the Remembrance Sunday Wreath from the Parish Council budget.  A recorded vote was requested with 11 members in for the motion and Cllr Gough voting against.

157/18 Earls Barton Parish Council Website
The Clerk was asked to look into the areas that could be improved on the website.

158/18 2019 Meeting Dates
It was resolved to approve the meeting dates for 2019.

159/18 Parliamentary Boundary Review
The Clerk provided advise on the outcome of the Parliamentary Boundary Review, confirming that Earls Barton will remain in the Daventry Constituency.

160/18 Gambling Act 2005 – Consultation on Statement of Principles
Following discussion, it was agreed that no response would be made.

161/18 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Painting of Railings in Village Centre - it was resolved to accept the quote received to carry out the work.
(b) Mill Lane Barrier – The Clerk advised that NCC Highways require further evidence before the proposal to erect a barrier can be considered.  The Clerk will contact Northants Police and Wellingborough Norse for information relating to crime and fly-tipping statistics.
(c) Request for Double Yellow Lines on Sunnyside – due to problems with parking causing possible obstructions to Sunnyside, it was resolved that EBPC apply for double yellow lines at the top of Sunnyside.
(d) EB Cemetery Chapel Repairs – The Clerk will seek quotes for next meeting.
(e) West Street Parking – a date for the residents meeting still needs to be arranged.  Defer to next meeting.
(f) Hardwater Crossing – NCC Highways has advised that work on the bridge is expected to start before the end of the year.
(g) Signpost on The Square – delegated powers were agreed for the Clerk to order the works if the quote is below £500.00.
(h) Pioneer Sports Ground Repairs – the PC were advised that cracks have appeared on the pitches at The Pioneer and repairs may need to be carried out.
(i) Repair to Zip Wire on the Recreation Field – it was resolved to accept the quote received to carry out repair work required.
(j) Essential Maintenance Work on A45 – the Clerk provided details for repair work to be carried out on the lighting on the A45 before end of March 2019.

162/18 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence
(a) NCALC Update – the Clerk will look into grant opportunities for play equipment as mentioned in the Update.

163/18 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) County Councillor Report – Cllr Gough updated the members on the spending challenges currently being faced by NCC, including a £20m overspend so far this year.  A stabilisation programme is looking at savings, including reducing agency workers and improving the collection of Council Tax.  A consultation will be held next year into a school transport review.  It was noted that ownership of the area of footpath leading into The Wickets from Elizabeth Way has not been established, but grant funding opportunities for improvements are being looked into.
(b) Earls Barton Library – trustees for the library are being appointed and a management committee is now in place.  As the librarian has now left, the library will be run by volunteers. 
(c) Northampton Town Centre Parking Proposals Consultation – it was agreed that the Clerk respond to the consultation expressing the opinion that the changes will be detrimental to the town centre.
(d) Winter Services – it was confirmed that the grit bins earmarked for removal are now the responsibility of the Parish Council.  Some roads in the village will now not be routinely gritted except in severe weather.  The Clerk will ask NCC for details of opportunities for the Parish Council to engage the services of contractors to carry out gritting on these routes.

164/18 Other Correspondence (Information Only)
(a) Invitation to “Remembrance Tea” for Parish Councillors – noted.
(b) Revd Miranda Hayes Leaving All Saints Church – the Clerk will send a letter.

165/18 Park Street Car Park
(a) The Clerk confirmed that the registered owner of Park Street Car Park is Northamptonshire County Council.
It was resolved that the public and press be excluded for the remainder of the meeting in accordance with section 100A of the Local Government Act 1972, on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information of the description shown in Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.  Cllr Gough left the meeting at this point.
(b) Request for meeting regarding Park Street Car Park – it was agreed that EBPC would not be attending the meeting.

166/18 Potential Legal Proceedings
It was confirmed that no further clarification has been received regarding potential proceedings. 

Date of Next Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Monday 12 November 2018 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk.ebpc@gmail.com 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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